
Club Newsletter – November 2022 
Print Post Approved – PP00100002883     Inc. Assoc No: A0002694L 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vale : John (Jack) Brittain  1925 – 2022 

 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2022-23 

Positions Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Bryan O’Meara   

Vice President Ian Chislett   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Carole O’Meara   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

General Committee Ted Drake, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Ian 

Chislett, Natalie Serra, Ross Millard , Ian Rees, 

Ashley Wright 

  

Prop Officer – Clubroom Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer. - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson   (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Asst Newsletter Editor    

Webmaster Frances Guyett   (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Comm Service Co-ord Pat Day  0408 563814 

Club Captain 

Mid Week Captain(s) Doreen Melis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan  0428 582189 

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Peter Carter 

Daryl Jago 

Ken Perrett 

Mark Stephens 

Terry Mansbridge 

55692270 0429692270 

0407059469 

0428527139 

0415468799 

 

Librarian Roy Begelhole  55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston, 

Graeme McLeod, Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Doug Byron   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 

Rob Donohue 

Ken Perrett 

Ian Chislett 

Graham Conn 

Ian Rees 

 0428123364 

0408529296 

0428527139 

0438863236 

0407041606 

0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Bryan McGarvie    

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Karen Carter 55692270  

 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at G & M Autos McMeekin Road Warrnambool. Thanks to 

everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up now so please keep them coming in. 

  

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: October 2022 to February 2023 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

November 2022 
Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Club run  9:00 am  See President’s report for details  
December 2022 

Sun 4th  Xmas BBQ 12:00 pm? 
BYO meat. Club to supply salad and 
desert and soft drinks 

 

Thurs 8th  Thursday Coffee – Cheeseworld 1:30 pm Meet at Bunnings car park at 1.30.  

Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 15th  Thursday Coffee Run     
January 2023 

Wed 4th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 8th  Lake Pertobe Car Show  1970’s Cars  

Thurs 26th Australia Day 8:30 am Ellerslie BBQ area by bridge.  

Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 29th  Club run  TBA  
February 2023 

Wed 8th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 9th  Thursday Coffee Run TBA   

Fri 24th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 26th  Club run  TBA  
 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 
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President’s Message 
Hi All. 

Hi all, First sadly we lost a founding and life member in Jack Brittain who passed away 

aged 97 on October 31st. Thanks to all members who drove their club vehicles to the 

funeral. Our condolences to Jack’s family.  

Thanks to all who helped at the Garage sale at Winslow. Special thanks to Barry for 

his generosity to the club. Due to cancellation of events at Cobden, the November 

run is now back to Sunday 27th November. Committee have opted for dinner at the 

Junction Hotel, for those who wish and then on to Cheeseworld Museum at 1:30 pm, finishing with 

afternoon tea at the Freckled Duck if possible. Failing that a cuppa at the Club Rooms. Confirmation at the 

general meeting. 

Portland Club are celebrating, on Saturday the 19th November. Free entry to the Powerhouse Museum 

Lake Pertobe show is on January 8th. Looking for volunteers to set up etc. Discussion at the general 

meeting. Remember please use our advertisers when possible . 

Cheers 

Bryan O’Meara 

Club President. 

 

Vale : John (Jack) Brittain  12/7/1925- 31/10/2022 

A keen member of our Car Club for nearly 50 years, Jack attended many rallies, including his biggest one, the Bi-

Centennial World Rally in 1988, with 1,200 other vintage and veteran vehicles in his white 1914 Fiat single-seater.  

Accompanied by Joan, this was particularly special for Jack, as the restoration was completed just days before and only 

test-driven as far as the trailer, to head off for the start. However his Melbourne-Canberra rally was faultless, a 

testament to his mechanical knowledge, analytical mind and meticulous attention to detail. The extensive woodwork 

on the veteran Fiat was  undertaken by his brother Roy, a carpenter. His very first rally was in an Oldsmobile, which 

took them to the newly commissioned Snowy Hydro Electric River Scheme, in 1975. 

Jack was an ‘old-school’ mechanic, which came in very 

handy early on when he got the competitive hot-

rodding bug. In later years Jack got into veteran, 

vintage and classic car , describing this transformation 

as ‘restoring, instead of wrecking!’  

Jack owned several other vehicles of interest 

including a rare 1923 501’S’ Fiat, a 1958 Chevvy 

‘Biscayne’, a Willys -Jeep and way ahead of his time, a 

battery powered 1930’s Morris commercial van, 

which had served its time as a bread delivery van with 

Capitol Bakeries, located in South Yarra at cnr, Toorak 

Road & Chapel Streets.  

These vehicles have remained in the family, where his daughter Val will be able to enjoy them, having many memories 

of car restorations and rallies. 
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Jack was a founding member of both the Warrnambool Speedway Club and our Warrnambool & District Historical 

Vehicle Club and served in many capacities, including presidential roles. He held most positions in our Club, including 

Scrutineer/Safety Officer, Librarian, Federation Rep, Rally Director, Committee, and 4 stints as President. 

He was best known for his foresight, positive attitude and for being at the centre of any club working bees. He was 

particularly pleased with the new Clubrooms and his vision was to have storage and display sheds, with a fully equipped 

workshop set up to enable younger members to work on their vehicles. 

He was very generous in sharing his mechanical knowledge particularly with restorers, and was a regular stall holder 

at the Bendigo & Ballarat Swap Meets. 

Jack was never a passenger in life, and 

enthusiastically jumped into the drivers seat of 

the many local organisations and hobbies that he 

was passionate about, right to the end of his 97 

years.   

His ‘last drive’ had a special touch, with his pair 

of original 6-letter black & white enamelled 

number plates attached back and front of the 

coffin, escorted to the cemetery by vintage and 

classic vehicles from our Club. 

by Murray Murfett 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Original members of the Warrnambool Historical Vehicle Club Graeme McLeod, Ray Farley, Roy 

Begelhole, Francis Gore, Jack Gore and Jack Brittain. 

  



Page | 6 

W&DHVC Inc. General Meeting Minutes – 28th October 2022 

Apologies: John Nicholson, Tom Smith, Peter Smith, Ray and Joan Farley, Annette Cuolohan, Darcy Howard, Rob 

Donohue, Stewart Jones, Rod Boyle, John Kennett, Graeme McLeod, Pat Day, Max Dumesny, Jack Brittain.  

Moved to accept apologies: Ian Wilson; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried. 

September 2022 Meeting Minutes: Moved to accept as printed in October newsletter: Roy Begelhole; 2nd Bill 

Poynton. Carried. 

Business Arising: See below. 

Correspondence In: Emailed newsletter from Mt Gambier. Email from SW Bottle and Collectible Club (see below). 

Out: None. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Ashley Wright; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of October 28th read by Treasurer. Moved that 

Treasurer’s report be accepted, and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Club runs and events:  

October 29th: Warrnambool Ag Society show day. Ian Chislett coordinating. This is October club run. 

November 11th: Bendigo swap meet – CANCELLED. 

November 20th: Club run is to Pioneer Park in Cobden (NOT Nov 27th). Open 9am. Make your own way. Some doubt 

about what will be open due to soft ground. Final confirmation after November committee meeting and will be 

communicated by Facebook and emailed newsletter.  

December 4th: Christmas party at Clubrooms (see below for more details). 

January 8th: Lake Pertobe display is “1970s cars”. (See below for getting organised).  

Moved to support Lifesavers with donations: Ashley Wright; 2nd Damian Lane. Carried. 

January 26th: Australia Day bbq at Ellerslie bridge picnic area (see below for details). 

Mid-Week Runs November 10th run to Simons and meet there at 2pm. 

Engine Committee: Getting back to 4 days a week. Open to cater for bus tours and groups to visit.       

Community Runs: Seniors’ week was Thursday 20th October. 11 cars, 29 people had great run to Killarney, Tower Hill, 

Koroit and Woolsthorpe for lunch and back home. Claire from Archie Graham passed on thanks to drivers. 

Cobden Seniors would like a run November 15th: – Cobden Health. 19 people. Be at Cobden at 1:30 pm. 

Federation: Bendigo swap Nov 11-13th – cancelled! Zoom meeting last Saturday. Mortlake picnic 26th March. Raising 

money for Peter Mac hospital. Ashley’s meeting report in Nov newsletter for more details on meeting. 

General Business: 

• Barry Johansson who joined in 1973 died and funeral in Geelong today. Member for about 30 yrs. 

• 50th Anniversary: Mugs etc for sale – See Bryan. Picnic at FJ is on and cars for display – sort out numbers 
closer to date. Bumper badge design being finalised at next Comm meet and should be about $20. TBA. 

• Working bee done on Oct 1st. Next one in new year. Karen has roster and looking for more volunteers. 

• 2023 Club calendars. $15 ea. About 20 remaining. See Ian or Ken. 

• Roy’s rally to Kerang etc: Roy advised that put off to April/May next year and may be a longer one. 

• Rambler needs some repairs – lost vacuum to brakes. Take to garage to be fixed. 

• Christmas Party: December 4th at Clubrooms. BYO for main meal. Club to do sweets. Free! 

• Lake Pertobe display: Starting now with posters and advertising. Will have simple Bunnings style BBQ. 

Volunteer names next month. Bryan been into council to discuss power and water. To be progressed. 

• Australia Day breakfast: Decided on picnic area at Ellerslie by the bridge. Just bbq and no meeting. 

• Email from SW Bottle & Collectible Club asking us to display cars at Wannon Rooms on 4th or 5th Feb 2023 in 
conjunction with their show. Donations to Hospital. Day to be clarified. Agreed we would support. 

• Cars park sealing: working on getting quotes. 

• Late 40s Jaguar parts for sale. See Ian Rees if you want details of what is for sale. 

• Looking for 1924-7 Master 6 Buick hand brake bands (internal expanding in drums). See Ian Rees.  

• Garage sale on Nov 5th at Winslow. Need about 10 volunteers – see Geoff Houston. Start at 8am.  
New or First Time Members: None. 

Meeting closed at 8:50 p.m. and was followed by slide presentation by Ian Rees on recent trip to US in May.  
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W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - 9th November 2022 
Present: Bryan O’Meara, Ian Chislett, Ross Millard, Ted Drake, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Natalie Serra, Ian Rees, 

Ashley Wright.  

Apologies: None. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept October Committee meeting minutes as printed in October 

newsletter: Graham Conn; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Newsletters from Gippsland, Newcombe and email from Hamilton. Letter from Beyond Bank about merger with 

SW Credit. Letter from Beyond Bank about AGM on November 28th. Invoice from Australia Post. SWC statement. 

Out: Letter to Bunnings with PL Insurance certificate for BBQ. Email to SW Bottle & Collectible Club about car display 

at Wannon Rooms on 4th or 5th Feb 2023. Moved to accept correspondence: Ian Chislett; 2nd Natalie Serra. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer: Account balances provided by Treasurer. Accounts listed for October/November for payment and tabled 

details of costs and income from the garage sale previous weekend at Winslow. Moved to receive the Treasurer’s 

report, approve accounts, and pay invoices: Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Engine Committee: Busy at museum with local and out of town visitors. 

End of Month Club Runs: 
November Club run to Pioneer Park in Cobden on Nov 20th is cancelled.  
November club run on Sunday November 26th will be to CheeseWorld museum at 1:30pm. Lunch at Allansford Hotel 
at mid-day for those who want and then to CheeseWorld. Conclude visit at 2:30 pm and to Freckled Duck for coffee. 
Mid-week: December 8th. TBA for location. 
Community Service Coordinator: Cobden Health next Tuesday. 

Federation Rep: Nothing in addition to Ashley’s report at general meeting. 

General Business: 

• Jack Brittain funeral: Well attended including club cars and “vale” tribute being organised for newsletter. 

• Warrnambool Ag Society show day on Nov 29th was cold and wet and car show location was poor. Don’t do 
display again next year if the display location is the same. Ian Chislett to go see Committee and advise that.  

• BBQ area upgrade: Not started yet. But window fly wire screen repaired by Doug. 

• Tar Seal parking lot: Two options identified, and quotes being obtained. Also, to approach Statewide Asphalt. 

• 50th anniversary committee: Natalie tabled design for badges for approval. Minor change to 50th anniversary 
badge otherwise ok and go ahead and order. Guest list being compiled. 

• 2023 Calendar update – 18 left. 

• Portland Car Club 50th: Saturday Nov 19th at Powerhouse Museum. Street parade commencing 11am.  

• Christmas party on Dec 4th: BYO meat. Club to supply salad and desert and soft drinks. 

• 2023 Lake Pertobe display: Theme is 1970s cars. Posters underway. Fencing etc available from Council. Gates 
from Bade Ness. Obtain volunteers for putting up fences, collect and set up gazebo etc, parking control, BBQ 
etc at Nov Gen meeting. Ken Perrett for fence stays and donation bins etc.  Ian to check on Streetrader. 

• Australia Day BBQ at Ellerslie bbq area by bridge. 8:30 am start. Check if we need power or water. 

• Ballarat swap meet cancelled. 

• Geoff Houston reported that garage sale last weekend at Winslow went very well. Send letter of thanks to 
Barry Kilsby. Geoff thanked all the members who helped setting up and carrying it out. Sell leftover stuff at 
general meeting. Well done Geoff and all the volunteers. 

• Rambler repairs - booked into Warrnambool Brake and Suspension for repair to brakes etc. 

• Light out back needs replacing – Keith Toohey. 

• Moved to invest an amount in term deposit for 3 mo. at SW Credit: Geoff Houston; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 

• Moved Ted Drake OK to hire of Clubrooms for family Xmas party: Ian Chislett; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 
New member applications: 
Robert Moloney: Moved to approve membership application: Ian Rees; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried.                        
Meeting closed at 8:55 pm.  
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November 26th - Car Display at ALHA Sports Day at show grounds 

The car club received an invitation from the 

Warrnambool Showgrounds Committee inviting 

members to show their cars. The invitation 

arrived after our committee meeting so at this 

stage is not a Club sanctioned event. Entry is off 

Koroit Street. Some space has been set aside for 

the display close to the fence at Koroit Street. 

This will be discussed at the general meeting 

which is the day before the event. …..Ian 

 

Thursday coffee at Simon’s 
 

Coffee at Simon’s 16 people enjoyed coffee and cake and a chat and 

the view. This is Mikes new jaguar.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Service run – Celebrate Seniors 20th October 

13 cars including the Rambler and 28 seniors turned out 

for “Celebrate Seniors run” run out to the Woolsthorpe 

pub for Lunch via Killarney beach, Tower hill and Koroit. 

The sun was out and it was a great run with fun had by all 

with a stop over in Koroit for coffee and a walk and then 

continuing onto the Woolsth orpe hotel for lunch and 

returning to Warrnambool just after 2pm. We had one 

break down in Koroit but with the loan of some jumper 

leads and a quick change of cars the group was quickly 

back on the road. Thanks to all the drivers who gave up 

their day. It was a great turn out and a great promotion for 

the club. 
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FEDERATION ZOOM MEETING 22ND OCTOBER 2022  

Bendigo Swap has been cancelled due to the showgrounds being used for the accommodation for people affected by 
floods.  

2023 Events:  

Mortlake Picnic Sunday 26th March- Moyne Shire are now managing the park and are expecting us and are prepared 
to help. As we have 3 Picnic days on the 26th Federation would like Clubs to make it a fundraiser for Peter Mac 
Hospital. Simple tin rattle or a display of vehicles. We would like to hear at Feb. Meeting what our club is doing. 

Wunghnu vehicle, machinery and collectables 25th & 26th March is set to go. 

Scoresby picnic 26th March. 

Bendigo to Castlemaine event 26th August. This year the event had a change of grounds, 50 vehicles attended. 

Marong Picnic 27th August. Clubs must have mentioned the event in their club's newsletter and their members then 
bring a copy of the newsletter to gain free entry. There will be a tractor trek and engine display. This year's event had 
300 items including engines, tractors, trucks and 270 cars. 

Bendigo swap 11th & 12th November. CANCELLED 

Baw Baw October 25th . 

Bi-annual Rally Mildura 

Federation changing to World wide web, cost of $365 a year to put up about events & Picnic Days. The old site cost 
$80 per change which averaged twice a month. 

Financial Report 

Opening Balance- $17104.04 

Closing Balance- $12603.64 

Marong Picnic being biggest expense. 

CPS- 

Veteran & Vintage number plates taking a while to get. 

Vin numbers pre 69 cars, 75 motorbikes don’t require vin number when on cps. Imports after 1980 require vin 
number. 

AHMF- 

AGM was held and David Berner was elected President. Website is being reviewed. A review of the loss of WA, NT & 
TAS to try and get them back on board. 

2030 emissions & electric vehicles. In Europe they joined Green fleet which is a carbon offset. For every 5,000 kms 
travelled you pay $20. In Australia they are talking for 3,000 kms travelled you pay $20. 

FIVA- Historical vehicles changed to electric power are not 
considered a historic vehicle. AOMC- Have contacted the 
Federation to have a meeting Mid November. Some topics for 
discussion are emissions, public perception of the movement, 
skill & trades to suit the movement. 

National Motoring Day is on Sunday 21st May 2023. A survey has 
shown approx. $800 million goes into the economy but facts are 
hard to get. There might be another survey sent to clubs. 

Hamilton 50-year anniversary (2 years late) Queens Birthday 
week end 2023. 

Next Meeting 11th Feb Little River 

 

Electrical Safety at all times.  
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Steering in the right direction 
 

Recently, club member Graham Conn told me he had been 

commissioned to renew a wooden steering wheel for a 1928 

bus restoration. Graham had previously skilfully reconstructed 

a wooden steering wheel for my 1924 Garford fire engine. 

 I was intrigued about his task as by coincidence had recently 

been in contact with Peter and Helen Berry of Bealiba who are 

restoring the 32 seat Leyland Lion PLSC1 bus. Here is their story 

They had the wisdom to ask for finger grips to be routed 

into the bottom side of the steering wheel, something I 

overlooked and did not request Graham to do. Remember 

there is no power steering on these vehicles and you just 

have to hang on tight! 

Bill Poynton 
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This is a social ride and road rules apply, and riders are responsible  
for their own safety and actions and that of pillions and others. 

 

 

MOTORCYCLE TOYRUN 

WARRNAMBOOL 

2022 

  
   

   
  

 

   

   

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
   

   
   

  

 

   

   

   

  

SATURDAY 

10th OF 

DECEMBER 

 

DETAILS: Bikers leave 

Rafferty’s Tavern for the 

ride at 1pm. 

 The ride will finish at 

Lake Pertobe for a Free 

Community BBQ! 

For More Information 

Contact: 

Trevor - (0407313976) 

Bonnie - (0407925742) 

      Sam - (0447501580) 

 

 

 

0 

New Toys and non-perishable 

food donations would be 

appreciated. All donations 

support the Salvation Army. 

SANTA WILL BE 

THERE! 

Drop Off Points At: 

Bendigo Bank 

Warrnambool 

Bendigo Community 

Bank Pt Fairy 

Toyworld 

Koroit Newsagency 

Eureka Sheds 

Warrnambool 

Camperdown IGA 

Cobden IGA 

Terang IGA 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

 
 

 
Club logo pens for sale for $3.00 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken 

 

For Sale 

Lovely 1943 Ford WW2 jeep & matching trailer,  

complete and authentic. 

ID #220286   Chassis # V GPW 141300 

POA neg. 

Contact Daryl 0407059469 

 

 

FOR SALE: 2023 Car Club Calendars: 

The calendar is a special one as it commemorates the 

50th anniversary of the Club. It has some photos of cars 

and people of yester-year and some great photos of 

current members cars. Still $15. Bring cash!  
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Advertisements: 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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Mal Pitcher. 
Shannons Wimmera Regional Development Officer. 
mal.lynn@bigpond.com 
0418 800 708 

mailto:mal.lynn@bigpond.com
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25th NOV – 27th NOV 

Geelong Revival Motoring Festival 
Ritchie Boulevard, Geelong. 

  


